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Words from the Chair 
 
Here’s my opening paragraph from the last newsletter: 
 

“Spring is in the air and so is the pollen and every other allergy-contributor  
in the world!  But, it’s all better than the “C-Virus” and it feels like that  

the corner has been turned in the battle against it!  I hope so!” 
 
Well, it looks like I jinxed us!  As I write this, Alabama and numerous other  
states are experiencing an outbreak of the Covid variant D and it is wreaking  
havoc in our day to day lives.  For my family, we continue to evaluate our  
“safe” place and hope we can continue to avoid the virus.  That said, we are  
trying to be flexible and reasonable in our approach to living...easier said than 
done sometimes. 
 
Flexible, reasonable and adaptable is exactly what Vicki and Amanda have  
been doing all year and, most recently, with postponing our Annual Meeting  
till the February/March timeframe.  It was a tough decision but in the end, it  
was the right call.  We did not take it lightly nor do so without consultation with  
our partners and supporting businesses that make Annual Meeting work.   
We will pause our efforts and begin focusing on the next “big” things.”  
 
Family Camp, the Golf Tournament and the annual Year End Luncheon are  
just around the corner so we will shift gears a bit.  We realize that staying  
flexible is key coupled with a fair degree of risk management in our approach  
and decision making. 
 
That said, Covid was not a damper for the Camp Clot Not in 2021.  We had  
over 30 campers and from my point of view, it was outstanding.  Feedback  
has been exceptional thanks to leadership of our Camp Director, Libby Hall  
and a super crop of “LITs” and volunteers who made the week special for all.   
It was great to see us approach a bit of normalcy, even for a short time. 
 
This year we offered a “grant” for school supplies to our members using our  
CLOT LINE resources...a first time for us.  Over 40 families took advantage  
of the effort and we were very pleased to offer a “member benefit” for our  
HBDA community.  Great job Vicki and Amanda.  
 
Stay close to the website for the latest HBDA updates and Be Safe. 
 
Rick Dinkins 
Chairman 
 

 

 

 



Many things have changed since the last time that HBDA campers 
were able to meet for Camp Clot Not!  Thanks to an unwelcomed 
visitor, COVID-19, Camp Clot Not 2020 had to be cancelled.  That 
gave the staff and volunteers extra time to make CCN 2021 an  
absolutely amazing experience. 
 
We were overjoyed to be able to transform Children’s Harbor into  
a satellite campus of Hogwarts, the ever so famous, School of  
Wizardry.  The Galley was decked out from top to bottom to  
resemble the Great Hall.  The head table was reserved for  
Professors Dumbledore, McGonagall, and Snape, along with  
special guests and that pesky Bellatrix LeStrange.  She was up 
 to her usual hijinks, and we were forced to keep a watchful eye  
on her all week.  In keeping with the theme of the week, the  
campers were sorted into their Houses to promote a sense of 
brotherhood/sisterhood.  All of the activities were planned in a  
way to foster and encourage interaction between the campers  
and to teach them to work as a team. 
 
Our industry sponsors provided the campers with great education-
al sessions and each camper was able to take home a goody bag 
with items donated by our sponsors. 
 
One of the challenges that we faced this year was in the staffing 
arena.  We were blessed to have three young men from Samford 
University School of Physical Therapy volunteer to be counsellors.  
They did an outstanding job.  Any task that was asked of them, 
was met with a smile and enthusiasm. 
 
Our LIT program this year was a new experience for us, as well as the LIT’s.  All of our LIT’s were in their first 
year of the program.  We were blown away by how well they adjusted and interacted with the campers.  It is  
always quite a shock to the LIT’s when they realize just how much work goes into a successful camp and this 
year was no exception.  The level to which each of them rose was impressive.  These young leaders in training 
have a bright future ahead of them. 
 
At the conclusion of camp, each camper was presented with a yearbook, their diploma, and a commemorative 
Hogwarts Welcome Letter. 
 
We look forward to our next Camp Clot Not.  See you in 2022! 
 
  - Professor McGonagall 



HBDA was on a mission to create a wonderfully magical and safe experience for all campers. As campers  
arrived, they were transported from the 9 and ¾ platform to the magical world of the Lake Martin Hogwarts  
campus. During their first day, students ran through the 9 and ¾ platform to Diagon Alley to await the Sorting Hat 
Ceremony at Hogwarts. Once all students had arrived, everyone gathered in the Great Hall to be sorted into their 
prospective houses via the famously enchanted Sorting Hat. During the Sorting Hat Ceremony, students were 
lined up, and their names read aloud. Each student then sat in the official chair and the hat was placed on their 
head to determine which house they would be in. Promptly thereafter, students were advised of the Triwizard  
Tournament and the House Points.  
 
 For the unfamiliar Muggles reading this, the Triwizard Tournament consisted of three challenges which  
required each House to work together as a team in order to complete.  
 
 Of course, given the enchanting nature of Hogwarts, things change without warning. Therefore, not only 
were the teams required to work together, they were also required to work with other Wizards and Muggles from 
other teams depending on the challenge.  The challenges required full group participation, communication,  
teamwork and determination.   
 
 Students worked exceptionally hard during their “Potions Class” to ensure their success in the Tournament. 
This included, but was not limited to, wand making which also fashioned as LUMOS aka a muggle flashlight to be 
used during the Tournament.  
 
 Midway through the week, students took a break from the tournament by having a fun amazing day on the 
lake tubing, swimming, boat riding and turning life vests into diapers on the island. After dinner in the Great Hall, 
students grabbed blankets/pillows/mattresses and gathered for movie night. I must say, this was one of my favorite 
activities – who can beat watching a movie underneath the magical floating star ceiling?! 
 
 In addition to receiving points based on completing said challenges, houses were awarded daily points 
based on positive observations throughout each day which ultimately determined who won the House Cup.  
Although all of teams put forth an exceptional effort, THE MUGGLES ultimately triumphed in winning the House 
Cup with 1,930 points. In second place, the Beauxbatons with 1,914 points. In third place, Gryffindor with 1,910 
points. In fourth place, Slytherin with 1,480 points.  
 
 Last but certainly not least, I would like to send a special thank you to my LITs who ROCKED this year. 
Kris, Evan, Cole, Will, Chelynn, Troy, Nathan and Cameron – thank you all for your hard work, positive can-do  
attitudes and truly taking a leadership role this year.  
 
 - Bellatrix LeStrange 





Abi D - Courage Award Christian G - Courage 

Award 
Chelynn P - Branch Award Jack M - Branch Award 

Makenzie C - Branch Award Bentley G - Branch Award Cameron J - Branch Award Maddie S - Branch Award 

Nathan S - Branch Award Bethalyn B - Branch Award Christian B - Branch Award Andy H - Big Stick Award 

Dylan W - Big Stick Award Alanna B - Big Stick Award Porter M - Big Stick Award Noah G - Big Stick Award 



Leader in Training Awards 

Camper Awards 



COURAGE [ˈkərij] NOUN 
The ability to do something that frightens one. 

Strength in the face of pain or grief. 
 

We are living in a time that demands great courage.  We often wake up to dreadful news affecting our way of life and the lives 

of those we love. 

I never thought, in my lifetime, I would face a pandemic like we are experiencing with Covid.  I feel sure we all know someone 

who has overcome this terrible virus, and sadly, most of us have known someone who has died from it.  I pray for those brave 

(and often unrecognized) heroes that wake up with the courage to face another day. They put themselves in harm ’s way tend 

to the needs of their fellow human beings. 

 There are nurses, physicians, respiratory therapists and other clinicians across the world, who are risking their own health and 

safety to save the lives of those whose lungs are so wracked by COVID-19 that they are unable to breathe. There are likewise 

countless people, from teachers to food workers to social service providers, who are taking risks to attend to those who are 

especially vulnerable to this pandemic. 

Many of them are afraid, but they press on because they have committed themselves to care for the sick and the vulnerable. 

This commitment to care, this love, does not remove their fear. Rather, it fuels and sustains their courage.  

Did you know, the original definition of courage, when it first came into the English language — was from the Latin word for, 

meaning heart.  

That makes sense to me.  It takes someone with a mighty big heart to get up everyday and  

provide care to those who are sick. 

Take time to thank these brave, amazing caregivers.  They are courage in action! 

 

Stay well and be blessed! – Leslie Bailey 

















CLOT Line Assistance Program 
 
Members: 
 
If you are going through a difficult time, please remember, your HBDA family is here  

for you! 

 

If you have been affected by COVID-19, or if you need assistance purchasing school  

supplies for your kids, please reach out to us.  

Date of Event:      Event:      Event Location: 

October 22 - 24, 2021     Camp Harvest         Children’s Harbor 

November 12, 2021   Golf Tournament      Robert Trent Jones 

December 11, 2021 Year End Luncheon   Embassy Suites Mgm 

 

 

    More information will be coming out soon! 







Butterscotch Maple No Bake Cookies 

     Ingredients 

     2 cups sugar 
     1 stick butter 
     1/2 cup milk 
     1 cup peanut butter 
     2 tablespoons maple syrup 
     3 cups oatmeal 
     1 cup butterscotch chips 
     Wax paper for cooling 

 

     Directions 

In a heavy saucepan over medium-high heat, bring sugar, butter, and milk to a boil.   
Boil about a minute, then stir in peanut butter, maple syrup, and oatmeal.    

Remove from heat and fold in your chips.  
Drop by the tablespoon full on to wax paper to finish cooling (and they ’ll harden up).   

Once cooled, store in an airtight container.  
 

Butterscotch Maple No Bake Cookies Recipe | Mix and Match Mama 

Apple Cider Bundt Cake 

     Ingredients 

    1 box of yellow cake mix 
     2 small boxes instant vanilla pudding 
     1/2 cup veggie oil 
     1 cup apple cider, plus a few extra splashes for the frosting  
     4 eggs 
     1 cup applesauce 
     2 tablespoons cinnamon (divided) 
     1 cup caramel pieces (found on the chocolate chip aisle)  
     1 cup caramel ice cream topping 
     1 stick butter, softened 
     4 cups powdered sugar 

 

     Directions 

Preheat oven to 350 degrees 
Grease (I use Pam) a 10 inch bundt pan 

In mixing bowl, combine cake mix, puddings, oil, 1 cup cider, eggs, applesauce and 1 tablespoon  
cinnamon with electric mixer.  Stir in caramel pieces.  Pour into prepared bundt pan. 

Bake 40-45 minutes or until toothpick inserted comes out clean.  
Let cake rest on counter in pan 10 minutes. Then, invert cake onto serving plate to finish cooling.  

To make the frosting, beat butter, powdered sugar and 2 -3 splashes of cider with electric mixer until 
creamy.  Beat in remaining tablespoon of cinnamon.   Add more sugar if the frosting is too runny and 

more cider if it ’s too thick. 
Spoon caramel ice cream topping over cooled cake and then frost with your cider frosting.  

If you can’t find cider (which you should this time of year) you can use apple juice instead.   If you can’t 
find the caramel pieces on the chocolate chip aisle, then unwrap some caramel candy squares and 

chop them up a bit…they’ll work equally as well.  
 

Caramel Apple Cider Bundt Cake Recipe | Mix and Match Mama 

https://mixandmatchmama.com/2013/11/butterscotch-maple-no-bake-cookies/
https://mixandmatchmama.com/2012/09/bundt-cake-54-caramel-apple-cider/





